

**EAST AYTON PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING HELD 28 JUNE 2022
IN AYTON VILLAGE HALL**

Present:

Cllrs Phillips – in the Chair & Cllrs Rowell, Peacock & Swain and Harrison
Cllr Jeffels and Dawn Naylor (parish clerk), County Councillor David Jeffels
David Tomlinson and Joy Tomlinson
1 member of the public.

**NOTICE OF MEETING – Public Notice of the meeting has been given in accordance with
Schedule 12, Para 10(2) of the Local Government Act 1972**

PRESENTATION

The Chairman, Cllr Phillips, presented Mr David Tomlinson with a Freedom of the Village award. This is due to his 31 years of service to the parish of East Ayton. David retired from the council in May 2021.

APOLOGIES

RESOLVED: No apologies were received. 94/22

MINUTES

RESOLVED: That the minutes were approved as a correct record of the following meeting:

- **Ordinary/Annual Council Meeting Minutes – 10 May 2022. 95/22**

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

RESOLVED: That no declarations were received. 96/22

ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN - deferred

RESOLVED: That Cllr Rowell be elected as vice-chairman for 2022/2023. 97/22

OUTSIDE ORGANISATIONS - deferred

Friends of Ayton Castle – Cllr Swain

YLCA – Cllr Phillips and alternate councillors based on interest on topic

RESOLVED: That the above information be noted and agreed. 98/22

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING UPDATE – deferred

It was agreed that the APM was very successful and well attended.

Community Conversation showed the following in order (highest first):

1. Bridge over River Derwent
2. Older people
3. Trail
4. Cafe/mentoring

A long discussion took place regarding opening a cafe and Cllr Harrison had spoken to the Methodist church who may be interested. It was agreed to speak to Cllr Jeffels due to his role as older people's champion.

It was agreed that the best way forward with the community conversation will be to bring the ideas forward one at a time via Cllr Rowell.

RESOLVED: That the above information be noted and agreed. 99/22

PUBLIC COMMENTS

A member of the playing fields association put forward fencing around the play area to be considered from the Section 106 monies.

RESOLVED: That this was noted. 100/22

POLICE REPORT

RESOLVED: That the police report had been received and noted. 101/22

NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL/SCARBOROUGH BOROUGH COUNCIL/NYMNPA

No items were discussed.

RESOLVED: That the above information be noted. 102/22

SCARBOROUGH BOROUGH COUNCIL OWNED LAND (Lonsdale Place)

RESOLVED: Nothing had come forward from SBC – will keep on the agenda as a standing item. 103/22

FORGE VALLEY SPEED ISSUES/GATEWAY

Cllr Rowell and Cllr Peacock had arranged a meeting with Richard Marr and Nigel Smith (Highways Operations Manager) To discuss the reduction of speed limits/road safety issues and the ongoing issue with the gateway sign. Cllr Rowell had put together an agenda for the meeting which members agreed to.

RESOLVED: That the above information be noted and agreed. 104/22

RACECOURSE ROAD FOOTPATH

Cllr Peacock discussed the overgrown vegetation on the footpath up to GCHQ, making it difficult to pass. It was agreed that the clerk will contact Irton Parish Council for their comments. Cllr Phillips also agreed to take this forward with Irton Parish Council.

RESOLVED: That the above information be noted and agreed. 105/22

BECK HILL MAINTENANCE

RESOLVED: That it was agreed that the clerk will arrange for the trees and vegetation to be cut back at Beck Hill in September. 106/22

FORGE VALLEY – GRASS CUTTING

RESOLVED: That the grass would be cut two times a year (May & August). The clerk will arrange for these works to be undertaken. 107/22

TRAFFIC CONGESTION ON MOOR LANE

Cllr Rowell had opened a conversation with the manager of the Dennison public house to consider placing a gateway in the fencing to the school to assist with traffic congestion on Moor Lane and to open for soft drinks for parents at school starting times.

RESOLVED: That the above information be noted. 108/22

SECTION 106 MONIES

The following ideas had been put forward at previous meetings:

- Jubilee Trail
- Defective footway (Irton to Ayton) to be fixed to make a walkway/cycle route as part of the governments initiative.
- Adult outdoor keep fit equipment
- Legacy bridge over the river Derwent
- Low level fencing in Forge Valley
- Benches (Playing Fields Association)
- Bins (Playing Fields Association)
- Fencing (Playing Fields Association)

Members were asked to keep think of more projects to put forward as this money will be released once the 70th house on the development has been occupied.

RESOLVED: That the above information be noted. 109/22

OUTSIDE ORGANISATIONS

Reports were received from:

Cllr Harrison – Village Hall

Cllr Phillips/Rowell – Jubilee

Cllr Peacock - PPG

RESOLVED: That the above reports be noted. 110/22

FINANCE

RESOLVED: That the accounts passed for payment were agreed totalling £2,739.39 **111/22**

RESOLVED: That the bank reconciliation be agreed and was signed by Cllr Phillips. **112/22**

ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA

RESOLVED: That the following items were asked to be put on the next agenda: **113/22**

- Seamer Station
- Older peoples plan

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED: 27 September 2022. **114/22**

Signed.....

Dated.....